
 

Meeting Minutes 
May 26, 2009 

 
 

In Attendance: 
Members: John Meade, Frederick Komenda, Steven Swain, Guile Wood 
Staff: Eric Shufelt, Marina Manager, Joe Gibbs, Mooring Officer 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER:  
 Chairman John Meade called the meeting to order at 7pm. 
 
II. MINUTES: 
 Motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of April 28, 2009. 
 
III.       NOTICES OF INTENT (NOI): 
  Town of Barnstable – 114 Freezer Rd. (Marina Bulkhead) 
   Dale Saad notified the Committee that Conservation Commission had 
   received the NOI from Vine Associates and is on their agenda for 
June 21, 2009. She   explained that the Barnstable Marina bulkhead would be all 
steel construction    extending the top by 1’ with wood cap, no dredging. 
  *No objections. 
 
IV. MOORING APPEALS: 
 Staudt – West Bay – Last Permit 1997 
  Appeal denied. 
 Lane – West Bay – New Denial 
  Withdrawn after discussion. 
 Edwards – Barn. Harbor West – Late 2009 
  Reinstated. 
V. OLD BUSINES:  
            None. 
 
VI. NEW BUSINESS: 
 None.             
                                                                                          
VII. CORRESPONDENCE:  
  Linda Hutchenrider, Town Clerk, regarding resignations. Any person who  
 resigns from his/her position on a board/committee or commission which is effective 
 prior to the completion of his/her term – must write a resignation letter to the Town 
 Clerk in order for it to be official. 
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VIII.    HARBORMASTER REPORT:  
 Eric Shufelt and Joe Gibbs reported that the Gary Brown/Lewis Bay boat ramp is up and running. 
Dredging will occur in June. 
 Eric Shufelt reported that Blish Point parking and ramp are open and operational. All 4 Town marinas 
are opened and staffed. All Harbormaster boats are in the water with the exception of the second pumpout boat 
which will be put in the end of June. At Bismore Park, the new pumpout system is installed and running. The 
old pump is now at Prince Cove and will be working on getting that running. In June, there will be Maritime 
Days at Hyannis Harbor; on June 13th there will be a Marine Inspection Day at Gateway Marina. He is working 
through the waitlist to fill slip vacancies in the Town Marinas. 
 Joe Gibbs reported that all buoys are in the water with the exception of Lake Wequaquet which will go 
in this week. To date there are 93 people who have not renewed their mooring permits, 20 have notified the 
Harbormaster Office surrendering them. Many are from the lakes which are open areas. The new boat 
purchased from the Port Security grant should be here in the next few weeks and be ready by the 4th of July. 
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT:  
 The meeting adjourned at 8:18pm 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mary McGaughey 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 

Next Meeting: 
June 23, 2009 @8pm.     

 
   

 


